
If my child is an athlete and comes to the school mid-season, does he/she still have the 

option to play? 

Yes, your child is welcome to play, but it will be challenging to catch up and be a thriving part of 

the team.  Some high school teams would require a tryout and it may not be possible to make 

the team.  Contact the school for open gym schedules and practice schedules.  More 

information can be found on the District’s Athletics page. 

https://gfps.k12.mt.us/athletics/#post-43469

